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The meeting of January 28, 2015 was called to order by Mayor Harry
Klein at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers, 6530 W.79'" Street,
Burbank, Illinois.

Roll call indicated the following Council members present: Alderman
Foy, Szymczak, Grider, Piznarski and Pyle. Also present: Mayor
Klein, Clerk Roach and Attorney Gary Perlman. Absent: Alderman
Looney, Pacella and Treasurer Viverito.

The meeting opened with the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

Motion made by Alderman Grider seconded by Alderman Foy to
approve the minutes of January 14, 2015 as presented was
unanimously approved by voice vote and so declared by the Chair.

Motion made by Alderman Grider seconded by Alderman Szymczak to
approve the current list of bills. A roll call vote indicated 5 Ayes and 0
Nays. The Chair declared the motion carried. Voting Aye: Alderman
Pyle, Piznarski, Foy, Grider and Szymczak.

Alderman Szymczak made the motion seconded by Alderman Foy to
approve the proposal for Asbestos Services, submitted by Abel Plus
Services, Inc. for the property located at 5001 W. 790 street, Burbank,
Illinois. A roll call vote indicated 5 Ayes and 0 Nays. The Chair
declared the motion carried. Voting Aye: Alderman, Foy, Grider,
Piznarski, Pyle and Szymczak.

Alderman Szymczak made the motion seconded by Alderman Foy to
authorize the City engineer/City attorney to prepare bid specifications
and advertise for bids for the demolition of all structures and parking
lots on the property located at 5001 West 79 street, Burbank, Illinois.
A roll call vote indicated 5 ayes and 0 nays. The Chair declared the
motion carried. Voting Aye: Alderman Piznarski, Pyle, Grider, Foy
and Szymczak. Mayor Klein then told the audience that the building at
5001 West 79" street is the old Cezars inn, an eyesore that has been in
the city for many years and we finally got the courts to approve a
demolotion order so we will go ahead and demolish that entire edifice
and we will then own it.

The Chair recognized Charles Bandusky, of 8548 S. Lavergne who
was concerned what happened to Bakers Square. Mayor Klein told
him that his understanding is that they are filing bankruptcy and this is
probably only the beginning and other stores will be closing. His
second question was 5001 and 85™ street what is the status of this.
building as he thinks it has been empty for over 2 years and hopes
there is no squatters there. Frank Kainrath said it is empty and no one
is living there. Mayor Klein asked Chief Shore to check it out and also
was told it is not boarded up.

Mayor Klein then invited the Reavis students in the audience to come
up front after the Council meeting is adjourned to have their class
papers signed either at the front table or at the Council table.
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MOTION TO  There being no further business to be brought before the City Council,
ADJOURN  The Chair asked for a motion to adjourn. The motion was made by
Alderman Szymczak and seconded by Alderman Piznarski to adjourn
was agreed upon by voice vote and so declared by the Chair.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:34 p.m.

PATRICIA E ROACH, CITY CLERK

APPROVED




